
Planning 
Erection of single storey extension at The Elms Quaker Rd Owstwick -18/03519/PLF 
 
It was agreed that no objections be made to the application. 
 
Variation of condition 5 (approved plans) of approved application 15/02549/PLF at 
Roseneath South End Roos -18/03826/VAR 
After lengthy discussion it was agreed that no objections be made to the application 
provided that the annexe is tied to the existing property Roseneath and is occupied 
only by those related to those residing at the said property. 
 
Crown lift three trees at Ashdown House Rectory Road Roos 
 
Crown reduce a group of trees at Westhill Farm Main Street Tunstall 
 
It was reported that ERYC had approved the above two applications.  

8. East Riding Local Plan review options consultation/event 
Cllr Tyson gave an overview of the topics discussed at the meeting he had attended 
with the Chair arising from the Government’s request to ERYC for a 5 year 
development plan which included the need for more bungalows to be provided, that 
Hedon and Thorngumbald were being considered for further development and that 
drainage works were ongoing related to a major development in Goole. 

9. Treasurer’s report 
The Treasurer sought and received approval for payment of the following accounts:- 
 
Sandhills Garden Centre - supply of Christmas tree - £70.00  
Memorial Institute - hire of hall - £40.00  
 
Any other business 

10. Definitive local paths map 
Cllr Dodson reported that he would ensure that the footpath approved a few years ago 
off Rectory Road would be added to the definitive map and that he would take up the 
matter with Andrew Chudley at ERYC. 

11. The Pinfold 
It was agreed to donate £20.00 to the volunteers tending the area for the purchase of 
winter bedding plants.  

Next meeting 
The next meeting to be held in the Memorial Institute on Monday 14th January 2019 
commencing at 7.30pm unless otherwise advised. 
 

 
 
 



Minutes of the Roos Parish Council meeting held in the 
Memorial Institute, Roos on Monday 10th December 2018   
 
Present: Cllrs D Winter (Chair), W Ainley, J Cracknell, A Dodson, L Pearcey,   
B Smales and K Tyson.  
 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs M Devanney and M Maltas. 

1. Consideration of Councillor’s declaration of interests 
There were no changes declared by members to the register of interests. 

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 8th October 2018 
These were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair. 

Matters arising from the minutes  

3. Community Needs Assessment 
It was reported that Lisa Mason was finalising the draft report and that it would be 
available in the near future and it was agreed to invite her to a meeting week 
commencing 7th January to discuss the contents of the report.   

4. Snaith Charity 
Cllr Tyson reported that he was awaiting a response from the Charity Commissioners 
with regard to the possibility of freeing up monies in the account. 

5. Christmas tree 
Thanks were expressed to Cllrs Dodson, Maltas and Smales for their efforts in the 
erection of the tree and it was agreed that thanks be extended to Mr & Mrs Sennett for 
their kind co-operation in supplying the necessary power and that the Chair be 
authorised to purchase a suitable gift for presentation to them in appreciation of their 
public spiritedness. 

6. Defibrillators 
A reply was received from the Chair of Governors at the school which confirmed that 
the unit would be available to all in the parish that should ever have the need to use it 
24 hours a day throughout the year. 
Cllr Cracknell reported that the defibrillator at Hilston church had not been installed 
also because repairs to the church were intended to be carried out this coming 
summer, that diocese approval for its installation was required and that she would 
speak with Colin Wilson about these matters and also Wind Farm funding 
opportunities that the church could apply to towards installation costs.  

Correspondence 

7. Pilmar Lane speed survey 
The Clerk confirmed that the results of the recent ERYC speed survey had previously 
been circulated to members for their information. 


